MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:           November 7, 2012

TIME:            10:00 A.M.

PLACE:         500 N. Calvert Street

                      Room 308

                      Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:     John Mettee, Chairman

                       Donald Ocker

                       Daniel Lavelle

                       Thomas Orisich

                       John Jensen

                       Brian Dunne

OTHERS

PRESENT:     Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director

                       Michael L. Miller, Assistant Executive Director

                       Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary

                       Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

                       Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General

CALL TO ORDER

James Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the October 3, 2012 meeting as written.
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COMPLAINT COMMITTEE

13-LS-02 - Pre-charge letter to be sent.  

13-LS-03 - Informal hearing scheduled next month.

13-LS-06 - Send 10 day response letter.

13-LS-07 - Cease and desist letter to be sent.


Motion (II) was made by Mr. Lavelle, seconded by Mr. Jensen and unanimously carried to accept the complaint committee's report as submitted.

CORRESPONDENCE


The Board reviewed a letter from James M. Irvin, Director of Public Works for Howard County.  The letter was addressed to the Board for Professional Engineers and was referred to this Board by the Chair of the Professional Engineer Board.  Mr. Irvin has concerns with land surveyors doing environmental site design to meet the new State Storm Water Management regulations.


Mr. Lavelle commented that the new stormwater management rules are creating this issue.  Storm water ponds were used in the past to migriate runoff at the site, but stormwater now has to be treated within the design.

Mr. Orisich stated that land surveyors are better trained than professional engineers to do stormwater management.  Surveyors have had CPC for 10 years and have to pass a stormwater management exam in order to get licensed.  However, he further stated that is is very demanding for a surveyor to do both stormwater management plans and surveying.  Mr. Mettee stated that he thinks land surveyors are capable of doing environmental site design.


It was agreed that Ms. Trust will draft a joint letter from the Professional Engineers Board and the Land Surveyors Board to address Mr. Irvin's concerns. 
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LEGISLATIVE UPDATE


Ms. Trust stated that Mr. Loleas, Commissioner went to the Design Council meeting and learned that the engineering community is going to oppose the firm permit bill that affects the surveyors, architects and landscape architects.

Their reason is that the engineering community did not participate in the process that resulted in the proposed changes and they are concerned that the bill may contain provisions that would affect engineering firms.  They are not opposing the separate bill to enable the Professional Engineers Board to issue firm permits. 
OLD BUSINESS


The first meeting of the Minimum Standards Committee is scheduled for today at 1:30 p.m.

NEW BUSINESS

ELECTION OF OFFICERS

A motion (III) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to nominate Donald Ocker as Vice-Chairman.

OTHER BUSINESS


Mr. Orisich reported the following upcoming committee meetings - EPS Committee in Phoenix in November, EPE committee in Nashville and CBT work group in Clemson in December. 
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APPLICATION FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYOR BY EXAMINATION

1.  Christian Nieves-Tirado - approved.


Following a review of the aboce applications by a minimum of two board members, a motion (IV) for approval was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried.
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (V) was made by Mr. Jensen, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:00 a.m.

______ With Corrections 

______ Without Corrections

________________________________________

John Mettee, Chairman  
________________________________________

Date
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CORRECTIONS TO THE NOVEMBER 7, 2012 MINUTES.

Page Two, Third Paragraph, Under CORRESPONDENCE,  Should read:  


Mr. Orisich stated that land surveyors are better trained than professional engineers to do stormwater management.  Surveyors have had CPC for 10 years and we require experience and education in stormwater design and require applicants to pass a stormwater management examination in order to get licensed.  However, he further stated that is very demanding for a surveyor to do both stormwater management plans and surveying.  Mr. Mettee stated that he thinks land surveyors are capable of doing environmental site design.

